
Prayer Focus 2 - 8 December 2024 
South America West Territory 

 
(Bolivia, Chile, Ecuador, Peru) 

 
 

  
 
Territorial Leaders:   
 
Colonel Alex Nesterenko - Territorial Commander 
Colonel Luz Nesterenko - Territorial President of Women's Ministries 
Lieut-Colonel Raul Bernao - Chief Secretary 
Lieut-Colonel Lidia Bernao - Territorial Secretary for Women's Ministries 
 
 
 
We give thanks to God and continue to pray for: 

 
▪ new opportunities to spread the gospel with new openings works in: Viña del Mar in Chile, 

Viñami, Ventanilla, Pachacutec in Peru. 
 

▪ new families coming to Christ and linked to corps. In 2023, 282 new families came to faith and 
connected with The Salvation Army and in 2024, to date, 132 new families.   

 
▪ our Territorial Womens Ministries Camp 2024 which took place from 22 – 27 October 2024.  

Women from Chile, Peru, Ecuador and Bolivia gathered together for the first time in eight years 
under the theme Connected (based on John 15). We are also expecting 500 women in Ancon-
Peru to gather following a Territorial Officers’ Councils under the theme Send Me! 
 

▪ 19 candidates who are expected to go into officer training in 2025 (currently 14 have been 
accepted and 5 are still in process). 

https://salvationarmy.org/ihq/southamericawest


 
▪ The ten new Love feeding centres (that those who attend these centres will not only find food 

but will find salvation in Jesus too) 
 

▪ the three new offices in Peru, Ecuador and Chile to support vulnerable women. These offices 
have been opened in response to the Battle Cry with one due to open in Bolivia as well.  

 
▪ the continuing initiatives which seek to ensure all our Salvation Army officers are able to obtain 

100% of their allowance.  
 

 

 
 


